Madrone Trail Public Charter School
Jackson County, Oregon 

Regular meeting of the Board of Directors
Tuesday, September 10, 2019 at 5:30 pm 

Madrone Trail Public Charter School – 3070 Ross Lane, Medford, OR 97502

1. Call to order/roll call

Monica Rathjen called to order the regular meeting of the Madrone Trail Public Charter School Board at 5:30 pm at Madrone Trail Public Charter School 3070 Ross Ln. Central Point, OR 97502. 

Steve Farrington conducted roll call  
present: Monica Rathjen, Erik Johnsen (phone 5:56), Gesine Abraham, Steve Farrington, Katie Stumpff (6:13), LeAnn Tourzan, and Nancy Esherich.
John Bissey (Administrator)

2. Opening verse
3. Public Comment - None
4. Book Study – Gesine Abraham – Lead a discussion from the book reinventing organizations.
Erik Johnsen joined by phone
5. Agenda Adjustments/Informational Items 

Monica Rathjen – Help us stay on topic to keep the time down. 

Monica Rathjen – Please turn in your director evals to Steve 

Motion Approved 
Monica Rathjen – Motion to amend the agenda to complete the board interview when he shows up due to a soccer practice. (candidate showed up in time to keep the current agenda item)
Steve Farrington – I second the motion
Aye – 5 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Farrington, Tourzan) 

No – 0
Motion Approved 
Monica Rathjen – I motion to strike the Approval of the July 2019 deposits & expenditures in government account due to not having the information at this time.
Steve Farrington – I second the motion
Aye – 5 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Farrington, Tourzan) 

No – 0
Motion Approved 
Monica Rathjen – I motion to strike 10g., Director Goals, and review in October.
Steve Farrington – I second the motion
Aye – 5 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Farrington, Tourzan) 

No – 0
6. Thank you’s – Julie 
7. Approval of Minutes

a. Approval of August 20th, 2019 minutes
Motion Approved 
Leann Tourzan – I motion to the August 20, 2019 meeting minutes.
Gesine Abraham – I second the motion
Aye – 5 (Rathjen, Johnsen, Abraham, Farrington, Tourzan) 

No – 0
8. Approval of Consent Agenda

a. Approval of July 2019 deposits & expenditures in government account -Postponed
9. Informational Items

1. Faculty report – Nancy Esherich – We had a great parent night. We are off to a great start.  
2. Director report – John Bissey – The dead tree was taken down. Restorative Justice coming October 11th for informational purposes. If we decide to move forward it will be a school wide training. John Vogel is coming to the school on October 3rd for a speech. The district report is due next week and is complete at this time. Getting quotes for getting the field seeded and irrigation. I am looking to add support for enrollment that can call and answer enrollment questions. The fire inspection follow-up was addressed and cleaned up. They are coming out to do fire safety in Mr. Tryllium’s class. I am going to the Siskiyou School to visit their school. We are getting new basketball goals for the gym from a grant. The sprouts program is going well. 
Katie Stumpff arrived (6:13)

3. Board report – John and I went to Chase to get him on the signers list. We have to work with Michael at Chase. Karen still has a credit card in the school’s name. She had been notified that she is the only one who can close the card. There is possibly a fence on the school’s property based on an app that the tree person had. 
10. Discussion Items

a. Board Interview—Michael Flynn – Introduced himself and why he is interested in joining the board to the board. Leann Tourzan – How will you handle the time commitment? Michael Flynn – Time commitment of one night per month works. I do have some priorities that fluctuate. I will commit myself to anything I say I will do. 
b. Financial Update – Erik Johnsen – There is not much to update as the financials are not completed yet for the month
c. Salary Schedule/Benefits – Monica Rathjen – I checked with Pace legal to insure we are doing this process correctly. As our policy states currently, the board will be responsible to address salary and benefits. Erik sent out the financials to understand where we are at. Erik Johnsen – After last meeting I had requested compensation numbers. I pulled some information to highlight what we needed to review. We are looking at the whole and to be equitable to all.  There is an analysis of why I think the issue is problematic. We are trying to be close to the Medford School District scale. The employees who were taking the payout of the medical are getting paid above the scale while the others were below the scale. The question we need to ask is, is this fair? And if not how to we unwind it? Monica Rathjen – it’s a complex issue based on the simultaneous equations. Going forward it will be a lot cleaner and we should not have this type of issue again. Leann Tourzan – I appreciate the time and energy you have both put into this. I feel like it is a messy situation. Katie Stumpff – is the insurance payout a dollar amount? Monica Rathjen – it was a percentage of what the school would have paid. Dara Cantrell – This is making me have about a five hundred dollar a month loss in pay. John Bissey – I appreciate the work Erik has done and I agree with him to make things fair amongst staff. Katie Stumpff – Are you asking for a one-year exception? Nancy Escherich – yes, we are asking for a one-year exception for the employees. We need to consider the human aspect here. John Bissey – if their contracts would have been presented in time for them to make changes then I would support and implement this. They would have then had time to seek other employment. Dara Cantrell – We need to be competitive to attract great Waldorf teachers. Erik Johnsen – We raised salaries significantly across the board Katie Stumpff – We are also working on grants to help free up more money to increase the base pay scale. I am very motivated to ensure the school has resources. This is one step in the big picture, and I think we are making great strides. John Bissey – I think a goal should be to get to the pint that we can adopt the MSD pay school. Gesine Abraham – I think we will want to sunset it because it is inequitable. How do we meet the need of the people that didn’t have time, John Bissey – I calculated fifty percent would have made them receive the same pay. I miscalculated and thought that would make them receive the same pay. Erik Johnsen – With the insurance change, how are we defining what the numbers should be. Dara Cantrell – According to my calculations one hundred percent would give me what I was making two years ago. Erik Johnsen – One hundred percent is close to where we offered based on the insurance reductions. John Bissey – that is why I was advocating to make them whole. There is a lot of moving parts and making them whole is important. They found out in July their pay was going down. Monica Rathjen – We are looking at all the moving parts and I feel I need to speak up for all the people that didn’t get the benefits others have. There will be people that will not be happy if we make this decision. I appreciate everyone’s input into this. Gesine Abraham – what was your recommendation? Monica Rathjen – we had agreed to the fifty percent compromise this year. This would have brought them closer to the level to what they would have been getting. With the change in insurance they would have gone down anyway. Katie Stumpff – In this case with a new director and so many moving parts I want to support the director. Nancy Escherich – I support making these teachers whole this year. Steve Farrington – We are in a tough decision and the timing wasn’t great. It leans me a little to the side, yet we have a serious responsibility to the financials as well. Erik Johnsen – I would like to update the budget and provide the impact to the budget. Gesine Abraham – With such short notice I advocate for them to get paid what they thought they were going to be paid. John Bissey – The goal of this was to eliminate inequities. Leann Tourzan – I want to support John and the teachers that were getting the pay cut. I would like to honor what we can and then address it again in March. I agree that having a little warning would be good for them. Erik Johnsen – I think I get a sense where we are. Do people want the financial context of this or do we want to come together and look at this. What are people interested in doing this. Gesine Abraham – with her salary going up and the insurance payout she would be paid near last year. Erik Johnsen – If we are using this year’s insurance cost the pay will go down anyways due to the decrease in insurance. Monica Rathjen – Lets lay this out clearly, the graph was using this year’s insurance. This would be lower due to the decrease in insurance costs. What numbers are we using to come to the final number? Steve Farrington – can we use this year’s salary and this year’s insurance rates?
d. Grants/Fundraising - Katie Stumpff – We had to table cow creek as we didn’t have all the information at this time. I met with the Energy Trust of Oregon today about the LED lighting incentive. This incentive goes away next year. Leann Tourzan – We are going to meet with Laurel Briggs and get a brochure for the grants as that is part of the process. Katie Stumpff – The flower website to read support our new roof. It is ready and I will send out the website. 
e. Field Trip Policy/Volunteer Packet Review – John Bissey – The staff had them for two weeks and they were in agreement with the current policy. They did have comments that the form had some redundancy and has been corrected and is in effect. Monica Rathjen - This is an administrative policy, so the board doesn’t need to adopt it.
f. Board Goals – Monica Rathjen - Bring board goals to the next meeting or email them to me
g. Director Goals – On hold until October
h. Aftercare Program – Monica Rathjen – This is an administrative issue however it was brought to the board. WE just want to know what the decision was and why was it made? John Bissey – Last year they had in place and some parents were not paying. We also had issues with parents not picking up on time creating staffing issues. We are looking at options to bussing kids to Kids Unlimited for aftercare. Nancy Escherich – We have shorted to 3:45 and there are a lot of children. It is difficult for three teachers to control it. We are going to discuss this in the faculty meeting next week. Leann Tourzan – I feel like we can make it a homework club or organized activity to help with this from 3:15 to 4:30. I had a conversation with a parent at the back to school night and we need to clear guidelines for school events child care.
Erik Johnsen Left the meeting

Nancy Escherich left the meeting

11. Action Items

a. Board Membership vote - Michael Flynn
Monica Rathjen – I am requesting that we use a secret ballot for this vote.
Aye – 5 (Secret Ballot) 

No – 0
12. Review important upcoming dates

9/16/19 Strategic Planning Meeting 3:30

10/8/19 Board Meeting 5:30

1/25/20 Auction

13. Closing verse

14. Meeting adjourned

Minutes submitted by: Steve Farrington

Minutes approved by: ____________________________________________________ 

Board President
